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25th Avenue Grade Separation Project Notification 
 

Partial Lane/Sidewalk Closures on E. 25th Avenue 
 

 
Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 
 
Partial sidewalk and lane closures on E. 25th Avenue between El Camino Real and S. Delaware will 
continue as part of the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project and will be intermittent for up to four 
months.  
 
At night on Friday, February 2 and Saturday, February 3, and the continuing on Monday, February 5 for 
approximately two weeks, there will be one lane open to traffic on 25th Avenue between El Camino Real 
and S. Delaware from 9:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. Flaggers will be assisting with traffic control. During the day 
from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., there will be one lane in each direction open to traffic.  Some street parking 
will be unavailable due to construction both day and night during this time and there will be partial 
sidewalk closures.  
 

Construction includes installing cast-in-drilled-hole piles within the Caltrain right-of-way and 
signal work. Caltrain will establish signs for pedestrians and motorists to help with traffic flow. All 
businesses along E. 25th Avenue will remain open during construction. Residents may experience 
increased noise levels and traffic conditions in the neighborhood due to the construction activity. We 
apologize for the inconvenience. 
 
Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is raising the tracks and slightly lower the road 
(grade separate) at E. 25th Avenue in San Mateo. This will improve safety for both motorists and 
pedestrians, and will reduce local traffic congestion and horn noise in San Mateo. In addition, the 
project will provide an opportunity to complete east-west street connections at 28th and 31st Avenues. 
As part of the project improvements, Caltrain will build a new elevated Hillsdale Station located at E. 
28th Avenue. The new station will offer updated amenities and will allow for better safety and reduced 
traffic.  
 
Caltrain offers a weekly notice for those interested in the latest construction activities. For more 
information on the project, and to sign-up for the weekly construction notice, please visit 
www.caltrain.com/25thGS. For questions about the project, please call the Caltrain Construction Hotline 
at 650.508.7726 or email SMGradeSep@caltrain.com.           
 
 
 


